
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, June 29, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Garber. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of June 22d were read and 
approved. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the D. & R. G. Band be employed to give five 
Sunday evening concerts at the city parks, the first concert to 
be given Sunday, July 11, the city to pay $50.00 for each 
concert. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that an are light be ordered placed at the 
intersection of West Colorado avenue and West avenue. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that J. E. Ragan be employed to go to Denver and check 
up the books of the Mt. States Telephone & Telegraph Co., and 

that Commissioner Holmburg be instructed to accompany Mr. Ragan 
to assist in the investigation of said books. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Whittaker, that Commissioner Blackstone be appointed to act as 
City Clerk during the absence from the city of Commissioner 
Holmburg. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be 
authorized and instructed to order for the Water Department 500 
feet, more or less, of 12 inch O.D. lap-welded steel pipe, 
converse up-joint. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 

Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the Commissioner of Water and Sewers be requested 
to investigate and see if there is a service pipe carrying water 
to the Sprott garage and other places, which service pipe will be 
under the paving at the intersection of Main and Seventh streets, 
and if there is such a service pipe, Mr. Sprott be required to 
replace the same with lead pipe or to make a connection that 
would not be under the pavement. 
 

The motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the Commissioner of Highways be instructed to 
place a sanitary drinking fountain in the City Hall. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 

departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

30,574 Conting't G. J. Typewriter Exch. $10.50 Repairs 

587-89 Fire Labor Account 275.00 Wages 
Firemen 

590-94 Park Labor Account 47.75 Work in 



Parks 

595 Police C. H. Godney 100.00 Police 
for June 

596 Fire The Seagrave Co. 4.48 Cable 

597 Fire The Fair Store 1.50 10 yds. 
gauze 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered 
drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 

 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Cherrington, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


